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LIFE COACH TRAINING 

 

More Training for these life coaches in January, and 

with Happiness getting introduced to Rhodesfield 

High School, in meeting all the staff and students. 

She will be setting up her office to do one on ones 

and attach a prayer room where 20 people can sit 

and pray for the school.  



HAPPINESS GETTING INTRODUCED 

TO RHODESFIELD HIGH SCHOOL 

Next month we will provide information on JJ and what’s 
happening at 

Sir Pierre Van Rhynefeld High School. 

 



CHRIS DENGA JOINING OUR TEAM 

6 years ago Chris Denga joined our team to serve Correctional Services 
Modder Bee and three years later he started to serve on the Prison 

Fellowship International Board, serving the whole Correctional Services 
in South Africa with free material.  Chris is planning to resign his work 

at the end of February and will be doing this service full time. 

We will be working very closely with him. 

Please pray for Chris and other servants to extend Gods Kingdom. 



KEMPTON PARK POLICE STATION 

 

It was so amazing to receive a call from  Brigadier 
Sam Maredi, calling for a prayer meeting in the 

conference room at the police station.  20 Officers 
and some Pastors committing the city over the new 

year and January, to the care of our King.  It is so 
nice that it wasn’t us asking for a prayer time. 

How wonderful to see the Holy Spirit infiltrating. 
 



MEET PASTOR WILLIAM MARKUS 

 

My name is William Markus and I am the Pastor of a small 

congregation in Kempton Park CBD. 

I am actively involved in our local Police and Pastors’ 

forum, praying with and for our Police. 

I'm also engaged in charity work, especially feeding the 

homeless and poor in the CBD. 

 

My dream is to see Kempton Park free of vagrants on the 

streets, but people being saved to God, and their lives 

turned around, and in so doing, blessing our community. 

Meet Ps William the vice chair 

for Project Divine Intervention. 

A real prayer warrior that will be 

involved with warrant officer 

Lisa, training the Gap team of 

2020 and doing prayer walks 

all around the city 



DESTINY HALFWAY HOUSE 

Keegan Pillay, Destiny House Manager, is doing a two 

week training course on Aquaponics in Midrand. 

We really want to get into the science of this industry and 

prepare ourselves not only to produce but to also become 

a training facility. 

TRAINING COURSE ON AQUAPONICS 

 

Please keep on praying for us this year and a big thank you 

too those who are contributing, we are almost there 

in finishing our camp site and planning to do our 

Second Walking In Victory Camp the end of  March. 

 

WORK IN PROGRESS AT THE FACILLITY 



Our next Sunday meeting will be 16th of 

February at Destiny Halfway House Chapel 

John 4:23   But the hour 

cometh, and now is, when the 

true worshippers shall worship 

the Father in spirit and in truth: 

for the Father seeketh such to 

worship him. 

We will be serving a huge pasta 

dish for all after the service. 

Remember to provide your own 

drinks. 

Take the N12 highway towards Witbank. 

Drive past the first road sign turn off that shows Ethwatwa. 

Exit at the second road sign turn off that shows (R555) Ethwatwa / Springs. 

At the Stop street there is a road sign indicating Ethwatwa – Turn Left. 

Drive on until you notice the water tower (with scaffolding) at the four way Stop. 

Turn Right – Dirt Road – (Approx. 1.8 Km) until you see a small sign to the left, 

indicating Plot 69. 

Turn Left and you will notice the entrance to DESTINY HALFWAY HOUSE 

DIRECTIONS TO DESTINY HALFWAY HOUSE 



THE POWER OF PRAYER 
Mathew 21:22   And all things, whatsoever ye shall ask in prayer, 

believing, ye shall receive. 

PRAYER POINTS: 

1. The new year of your life team for 2020 are leaving 4-6 Feb 

for 3 days of Youth Walking In Victory input. 

2. Jesus week: 10-14 Feb every day for one week, in the 3 high 

schools where our live coaches are placed, raising the 

spiritual atmosphere through various outreach programs. 

3. Two youth Walking In Victory camps planned for the last 

weekends in Feb.  We face a challenge to get approval from 

the Education Department because of the child that drowned 

on a school camp. 

4. Finishing our campsite at Destiny House to do a adults 

Walking In Victory Camp end of March. 

5. Extra Workers to help in Modderbee as we prepare the 

inmates to come to Destiny Halfway House. 

 



Until next month! 

 

Warm regards, 

  

  

André Roodt 

CHAIRMAN  

Mobile:  +27 82 576 4894 

Mail:  andre@llcp.co.za 

 

 

 

  

BANK DETAILS 

Luthemba Lethu Community Project 

Bank:  Nedbank (Business Account) 

Branch:  Glen Acres 198765 

Account no:  107 385 8553 

Ref:  Your Company name 

 

WE LOOK FORWARD TO SEEING ALL OF YOU AGAIN.  WE 

PRAY GOD’S HAND OF BLESSING AND PROTECTION UPON 

EACH ONE OF YOU.  UNTIL THEN GOD BLESS YOU ALL, IN 

JESUS PRECIOUS AND HOLY NAME. AMEN 
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